City of Walhalla
Board of Equalization Meeting of

Monday April 28, 2025
Mayor McDonald called the Board of Equalization meeting to order at 7:02 P.M., Monday April 28, 2025 at City Hall. 
Council Present: Carpenter, Dumas, Kalis, A quorum was determined.
Council Absent: Horgan, Jackson, Schill

Others Present:  Zelda Hartje, Lisa Keney, Auditor Cook 
Zelda Hartje, City Assessor, presented the Council with her equalization reports based off the Vanguard manual to determine values. It was explained that in order to recoup low sales ratios residential properties in Walhalla were increased 9% or $2,995.00 and commercial properties were increased 7%. Lisa Keney, Tax Director, explained that a 4% increase on residential property was set at the county level in 2024 with an indicated mandated increase in 2025. Property exemptions were discussed with encouragement for those eligible to apply. Chris Jackson had presented a question regarding options for preventing commercial properties from becoming private use at the tax assessment level. Mrs. Hartje commented that there is not a way to address this at the tax assessment level, and it would be more fitting to be addressed via city zoning. 
It was decided that the application for abatement from Mr. Schurman will be addressed at the regular May 5th meeting.
Motion by Kalis to accept all work done and entered in the assessor’s books by Zelda Hartje. Second by Dumas. Ayes, all. Motion passed.
Motion by Carpenter to adjourn the meeting, second by Dumas.  Ayes, all.  Motion passed.  Meeting adjourned at 8:09 P.M.
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